
Sian’s Trail Log 

 

I, Sian Lefebvre, and Spencer Smith completed the End-to-End Avon trail (and Stratford 
side trail) from Conostogo to St. Marys. We used the Avon Trail app (Ondago) to 
measure distances etc. We did this over the period of 1 month, in 7 sections listed 
below: 
 
1. May 25, 2020: Golf Course Rd, Conostogo (121.6km) to Cnr of Wideman Road & 
Wilmot Line (100km) = approx. 21.6km. Highlights included the wise old oak, cute cows 
in a pasture, pretty blossom on trees and seeing a green and white trillium! Lots of road 
walking today. We dropped bikes at the end of the trail then cycled back to our car at 
the start point. 
 
 
2. June 1, 2020: Corner of Wideman Road & Wilmot Line (100km) to Bertlett’s Rd. 
(82km) = approx. 18km. Highlights included meeting a cute black lab on the trail, and a 
bench with a view of a lake. We dropped bikes at the end of the trail then cycled back to 
our car at the start point. 
 
 
3. June 9, 2020: Bertlett’s Rd. (82km) to Road 106 (66.7km) = approx. 15.3km. 
Highlights included coming across the RC plane club – Spencer flew one!, more cute 
cows, almost stepping on a Garter snake...eek! Very hot day today, and LOTS OF 
MOSQUITOS, we were happy we chose to have a shorter hike than originally planned. 
We dropped Spencer’s motorbike at the end of the trail then rode back to our car at the 
start point. 
 
 
4. June 12, 2020: Road 106 (66.7km) to (50.9km on MAIN TRAIL) + most of Stratford 
Side Trail (excluding TJ Dolan, which we have completed many times recently) = 
approx. 23.5km. Highlights included almost no mosquitoes!!, hiking in the cooler 
weather, Monarch butterflies, stopping at Lynn River Farm for snacks, and seeing 
where the trail runs through town. We walked all the way home (in Stratford), then had 
to go collect our car! 
 
 
5. June 16, 2020: Forest Rd. (48.6km) to 33rd Line Bridge (26.8km) = approx. 21.8km. I 
had some bad blisters on my feet from the beginning, but we still managed to make 
good progress! Highlights included seeing 2 deer, all the wildflowers, stopping at a 
friend’s house (who lives along the trail), seeing a helicopter fly right over us and 
identifying the infamous giant hogweed. We had a roommate pick us up at the end of 
the trail and drop us at our car. 
 
 



6. June 23, 2020: Road 111 (Stratford side trail 1.6km) to intersection of Avon trail and 
Stratford side trail (50.9km/0km) to Forest Rd. (Main Trail 48.6km) (then back along 
Forest Rd, Line 34 and Road 111, back to our car) = approx. 5.5km. Due to completing 
the Stratford side trail on day 4 we had a small section we had to fill in. We started on 
the Stratford side trail, completed the ‘missing’ section of the main Avon Trail, then 
walked back along the road to our car. Very wet day, we both finished with drenched 
pants and shoes, fortunately it was only a short section. Spencer wore new shoes and 
got bad blisters. 
 
 
7. June 25, 2020: 33rd Line Bridge (26.8km) to Water St, St Marys (0km) = approx. 
26.8km. Longest day yet! Highlights included hiking through Wildwood and seeing the 
dam from a different angle, seeing St. Marys and the river (I’d never been before). We 
dropped Spencer’s motorbike at the end of the trail then rode back to our car at the start 
point. We were pretty exhausted by the end of the long day, but it was a great feeling to 
be finished!! 
 


